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	COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

P = Present, A = Absent, R = Regrets



	
	Name:
	Representing:
	Sector:

	P
	Randy Benson
	Kelowna Gospel Mission
	Chair

	  P
	Liz Talbot
	NOW Canada
	Housing / Shelter

	A
	Beth Flynn
	Ministry of Children & Family Development
	Provincial Government / Youth

	P
	Cam Martin
	Ki-Low-Na Friendship Centre
	Aboriginal

	A
	Peter Lees
	Karis Support Society
	Addictions / Housing

	P
	Phil Bond
	UBC Okanagan
	Education

	P
	John Yarshenko
	Interior Health Association
	Provincial Government

	R
	Mike Gawliuk
	CMHA
	Mental Health/Housing

	P
	Don Richmond
	Evangel  Church
	Faith

	P
	Avril Paice
	United Way
	Vice Chair/Community / Funder

	P
	Teresa Bowers
	Criminal Justice
	Corrections

	P
	Maribeth Friesen
	Brain Trust Canada Association
	Rehabilitation

	P
	Diane Entwistle
	Okanagan Boys & Girls Clubs
	Front Line Youth

	P
	Ellen Boelcke
	KCR
	Volunteerism

	R
	Sheilah Findlay
	BC Housing
	Provincial Government / Housing

	P
	Louise Roberts
	City of Kelowna  
	Municipal Government

	Non-Voting Members

	  P
	Cheryl Miller
	Central Okanagan Foundation
	Foundation / Funder

	P
	Mia Burgess
	Central Okanagan Foundation
	Foundation / Funder

	P
	Wayne Ackerman
	Service Canada
	Federal Government

	R
	Lisa McHaffie
	Service Canada
	Federal Government

	GUEST

	P
	Steph Matthews
	CMHA (in place of Mike)

	
	
	


MINUTES DISTRIBUTION

· CAB-H Members, Ron Cannan, MP
Meeting called to order at 10:05 am
	AGENDA ITEM
	  ACTION



	1. Welcome to new members and guests and Introductions – Randy Benson
	

	
	

	2. Approval of March, 19, 2015 Agenda and January 15, 2015 Minutes  – Randy Benson
	Maribeth motioned to accept, Avril seconded

	3. CAB: Where do we go from here? –Mia Burgess
	Louise motioned to accept, Ellen seconded

	Mia presented the notes from the CAB-H sub-committee planning group that convened on February 12th. The purpose of this meeting was to make a recommendation to the CAB-H about its future direction and action items. Michelle from IHA volunteered her time and expertise to facilitate this meeting. She also compiled the planning session minutes.
The following action items were accepted by the CAB-H: 

· Improve public communication and education
· Improve coordination and connections with stakeholders and partners
· Develop a Funding and Service Delivery Map
· Develop homelessness data, definition and facts
The following statement was approved to be added to the objective section on the CAB-H terms of reference (TOR):  CAB-H understands and articulates the true picture of homelessness in the community by identifying where there is need and advising and making recommendations on what needs to be done. Mia will make this change to the TOR and will upload the revised TOR to the COF website.

The CAB-H requested that Michelle facilitate a second planning group meeting to assist the CAB-H to determine how to achieve the action items with specific time frames for completion. Mia will contact Michelle to confirm her availability for a second planning meeting. After this meeting takes place, the information will be brought back to CAB-H for final approval.

	

	4. Update: Point in Time (PiT) Count- Mia Burgess
	Update



	Mia shared a document from Employment and Social Development Canada that outlines information about a Canada wide PiT Count. 

The Government of Canada is supporting the first homeless count coordinated among communities across Canada in 2016. A common PiT Count approach will be developed in consultation with communities that have experience using this method.

Designated communities of the Homelessness Partnering Strategy (HPS) will be encouraged to participate in the count. When communities conduct counts in the same time of year using a common approach, the results can be used to build a better understanding of homelessness across communities in Canada.

Through the HPS, communities may receive additional funding to support participation in the HPS 2016 PiT Count. This funding will be provided to communities that conduct their PiT Count in January, 2016. Further information on the approach and the supports that will be provided to communities will be forthcoming. Canada has not yet provided any information about how much money communities may receive if the agree to conduct a coordinated PiT Count in January, 2016. 
A package of supports is under development to facilitate the implementation of the common approach. These supports will include an implementation guide, standardized screening and core survey questions, tools for data entry and reporting, as well as examples of best practices. 

Mia reminded members that prior to Canada’s announcement about a coordinated PiT Count, CAB-H discussed conducting a fall 2015 PiT Count using only shelter data. Mia also reminded members that in the Community Plan, the CAB-H did not allocate any funding towards a PiT Count. 
Wayne noted that the CAB-H may be able to hire an individual to assist with coordinating a PiT Count, however, this would depend on how much money Kelowna receives to conduct the PiT Count. 


	

	5. Approval of changes to the Community Plan- Mia Burgess
	Teresa motioned to accept, Diane seconded

	The Community Plan (CP) needs to be updated to reflect the decision made by CAB-H to direct 100% of HPS money towards priority 2 projects in 2015-2016. 

Mia updated the CP and presented it to CAB-H for approval. 

	

	6. Update: November, 2014 CFP- Mia Burgess
	Update

	Mia and Cheryl advised that the next CFP will be run around September, 2015. Mia will facilitate an information session soon after the CFP is released.
Wayne posed the following question “how will the CAB-H ensure that the proposals received meet the criteria under priority 1?” He suggested that we could consider hosting info sessions / discussions with all applicants who applied under priority 1 in the November, 2014 CFP and also open up the invite to the community. The focus of discussions could be on what a quality HF project looks like and how to develop a proposal to meet the HF assessment criteria. Wayne also mentioned it will be important to be clear as to difference between collaboration and partnership funding.

A housing first (HF) guest speaker could provide a template for a successful HF project in a community that is similar in size to Kelowna. 

Cheryl stated that we need to extend the invitation to the whole community, so that we are being inclusive. 

Louise suggested the round table discussions be done prior to the release of the 2015 CFP to give people time to work on their collaborations. 

Diane advised that hosting round table discussions are suggestions originating from the CAB-H. She reminded the group that the recent action items created by the CAB-H planning  group included improving coordination and connections with stakeholders and partners, so technically creating the round table discussions are part of the CAB-H’s role.

Avril mentioned that a recent contact she made, Susan Mulligan, was part of the Winnipeg Chez Soi project and is willing to come to a CAB-H meeting to talk about HF.

John advised that members from the ACT Team would be willing to attend this discussion. John talked about the currently developing ACT Team as being an integral part of HF.

John advised that IHA hired an ACT Team manager Philip Snyman (for Kelowna and Kamloops). The team leader for Kelowna is Lisa Wensink. John advised that Lisa has been in the community talking about the ACT Team and could visit organizations, if anyone is interested in learning more about the ACT Team. Any organization interested in collaboration with the ACT Team should  contact Phillip Snyman at IHA. 

Mia explained that HF seeks to address chronic and episodic homelessness and is not intended to be the only solution to addressing all homelessness. She reminded members that one of the core principles of HF is to provide housing choice. There are organizations in Kelowna that already provide congregate social housing. Scattered site housing is another option that could be provided in the community and would be funded by HPS. Mia stated that each organization serving the homelessness population has its strengths and that we need to value each organization for their role in addressing homelessness in the community. Since HF is intended to address chronic and episodic homelessness (a small percentage of the homeless population), congregate social housing and shelters will continue to be necessary in the community. 

Avril mentioned that Medicine Hat still has shelters. Medicine Hat is a community is known for successfully implementing HF.  
Wayne reminded the CAB-H of options available to the group to help in establishing a quality HF program in the community, for example, directing HPS funds at HF Readiness activities if the CAB-H felt this was necessary. Wayne noted that 40% of the HPS budget must be directed to HF by April 1, 2016, and strategies need to be developed to ensure quality HF proposals are received under the next CFP.

The group discussed the limitations of the CE in working directly with organizations to develop HF projects as the CE is supposed to remain impartial. 

John suggested that by directing all HF money toward HF readiness, we are not moving forward and he suggested the best way to move forward is to actually start implementing HF activities. 

Cam advised that if the CAB-H directs HPS money towards HF readiness for the 2015 CFP, the Aboriginal community would likely not want to participate in the HF approach. Cam advised that the Aboriginal community has questioned whether HF is good for Aboriginal people. 

Avril advised that she and Mia were talking before the meeting about Susan Mulligan, who was involved in research related to HF and the Aboriginal population. Avril suggested that the CAB-H could ask her to attend a meeting as a guest speaker to share her research.  

Diane suggested that the CAB-H could support and work with the organizations in the community that would be the best candidates for providing HF activities. 

There was no final decision about hosting the round table discussions prior to the 2015 CFP release or whether the CAB-H should direct the money to HF readiness for this CFP. These topics will need to be revisited at the next CAB-H meeting. 


	

	7. Regional District of the Central Okanagan-Social Development Coordinator’s role at CAB-H- Mia Burgess
	Update



	Avril tabled a discussion regarding the Social Development Coordinator’s role with the CAB-H. Christene Walsh’s role has changed and it’s not known how much time she will be able to allocate to the Social Development Coordinator role.  

Cheryl agreed to contact Christene to get more information. The CAB-H will be updated when more information is available. 

Maribeth stated that she thinks the Social Development Coordinator should be involved in supporting the implementation of HF in Kelowna, as well as assisting organizations to collaborate. 


	

	6. Adjournment – Avril Paice
	

	NEXT MEETING:

May 14, 2015

10am-12pm 

MCFD: 400-1726 Dolphin Avenue
	

	
	


